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Metropolitan King County Council
Mobility and Environment Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	[bookmark: _GoBack]5
	Name:
	Jake Tracy

	Proposed No.:
	2019-0399
	Date:
	October 15, 2019




SUBJECT

Ordinance 2019-0399 would authorize the King County Executive to enter into a five-year use agreement between King County and Redmond North Little League for a batting cage facility at Redmond Ridge Park and partially fund the project through a Community Partnerships and Grants (CPG) capital improvement grant. 

SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance would authorize the King County Executive to enter into a five-year use agreement between King County and Redmond North Little League. The Agreement would allow the League to construct, operate, maintain, and use an indoor batting cage facility and related infrastructure at Redmond Ridge Park, and would partially fund the construction by awarding a $270,000 CPG capital improvement grant to the project.

BACKGROUND 

Redmond North Little League (RNLL) is a nonprofit Washington corporation that is tax-exempt under section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code and is a community-based, open-membership organization that provides public youth baseball programs for children between five and thirteen years of age. RNLL currently serves 450 children at Redmond Ridge Park in unincorporated King County. In 2013, Parks and RNLL entered into a ten-year use agreement to construct new synthetic sports fields at Redmond Ridge Park.[footnoteRef:1] The new fields were completed in the spring of 2014.  [1:  Ordinance 2013-0111] 


ANALYSIS

The proposed ordinance would authorize the King County Executive to enter into a five-year use agreement between King County and Redmond North Little League. The Agreement would allow the League to construct, operate, maintain, and use an indoor batting cage facility and related infrastructure at Redmond Ridge Park, and would partially fund the construction by awarding a $270,000 CPG capital improvement grant to the project. The total cost of the project is estimated at $560,000, with RNLL providing the balance of funding. The executive states that the indoor batting cage facility is a continuation of RNLL’s and Parks’ mutually agreed upon vision for the site. The facility would primarily serve RNLL during the baseball season and would be open to other users throughout the rest of the year. The transmittal letter states that the cages will be retractable, which would allow for an indoor turfed training area that could be scheduled for youth soccer and youth football. 

Staff has not identified any legal or policy issues with the ordinance or use agreement.

DNRP has stated its intent that the project be constructed prior to any winter freezing events occur. In order to make this construction timeframe, it states that this ordinance would need to pass in full council by early November.

INVITED

· TJ Davis, Community Partnerships and Grants Program Manager, Department of Resources and Parks
· Katherine Taylor, Government Relations Administrator, Department of Natural Resources and Parks

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2019-0399 (and its attachments)
2. Transmittal Letter
3. Fiscal Note
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